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Issue 27   Weekly Information Bulletin      Date: Friday 21 April 2023 

Catholic Life - This year we are focusing on ‘The Year of Sanctuary’.  
Termly theme: Option for the Poor 

Termly SJW Values – Curious and Active 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

NEU Strike Action This week in Weekly Worship… “This week in Weekly 

Worship we discussed School of Sanctuary and our new 

themes of The Great Banquet and Option for the Poor. We 

believe that we should treat everyone how we would like to 

be treated. In Weekly Worship, we also explored how other 

religions participate in stewardship and Option for the Poor. 

We listened to a reading about The Great Banquet and 

thought about how we have helped those in need at St John 

Wall. We have done this through donating uniform. 

By Grace Irwin 9RES 

This week in Afternoon Prayer… “This week in Afternoon 

Prayer, we prayed about The Great Banquet, our new parable 

for this term. This made us think about Jesus and all the 

mistakes people have made through being too busy with 

their lives. We also prayed about our new theme of Option 

for the Poor. This made us think about why we should care 

for the poor and the vulnerable. We reflected on how we 

should be curious and active in school through being an 

active learner in the classroom. We also prayed for Eid and 

the importance of Eid for us and Muslims. This allowed us to 

think about what Eid is, why it is important and how it is 

celebrated. 

Andrei-Petru Dahorea 11BRE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teachers who are members of the National Education Union 

have voted to strike again on the following dates: Thursday 

27 April and Tuesday 2 May. The school has 26 teachers 

who are in the NEU. We do not expect all those teachers to 

strike, but we will need to make some changes to pupils' 

education on each of the strike days if they go ahead. 

Due to a likely reduction in teaching staff on those days, the 

following education arrangements will be made: 

Thursday 27 April 

Year 7 - Attend school in PE kit with school bag and 

equipment. 8.50am to 3.10pm.  

Year 8 - Work at home. Option to visit school for lunch 

between 12.30pm and 1.00pm.  

Year 9 - Work at home. Option to visit school for lunch 

between 12.30pm and 1.00pm. Awards Evening for invited 

pupils, 5.00pm. 

Year 10 - Attend school in normal school uniform with 

school bag and equipment. Ensure you are wearing a long-

sleeved school shirt. You can bring your trainers to change 

for the sport of fencing. 8.50am to 3.10pm. 

Year 11 - Attend school in normal uniform with school bag, 

revision materials, coursework and equipment. External 

GCSE Art Examination takes place today for Art pupils. 

8.50am to 3.10pm. 
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• Awards Evening – Year 7 and Year 8 
Wednesday 26 April 2023 – 5pm 

• ATA Campaign Trip (Nine Year 8 pupils) 
Wednesday 26 April 2023 – 8.15am to 1.30pm 

• Possible NEU Strike Day 
Thursday 27 April 2023 

• Awards Evening – Year 9, 10 and 11 
Thursday 27 April 2023 – 5pm 
 

• Bank Holiday – School Closed 
Monday 1 May 2023 

• Possible NEU Strike Day 
Tuesday 2 May 2023 

• Year 11 Reward Trip to Alton Towers 
Tuesday 2 May 2023 

• Coronation Lunch and Miss Slee’s Funeral                       
Friday 5 May 2023. Pupils go home at 12.15pm and access 
lesson 4 on Teams 2.15pm to 3.00pm 

• Coronation Bank Holiday – School Closed 
Monday 8 May 2023 

• Formal External Examinations Begin 
Monday 15 May 2023 

• Half Term 
Monday 29 May 2023 to Friday 2 June 2023  

Important Dates to Note 

Welcome to new members of staff 

“My name is Mrs Jewell, having taught 

Religious Education at another 

secondary school in Birmingham for the 

past 19 years, I am very much looking 

forward to experiencing teaching RE in 

a different environment, teaching RE in 

a Catholic school, getting to know all of 

the staff and pupils and supporting 

pupils to reach their full potential in RE.” 

“Hello, my name is Mr Mehmood and I 

am a Pupil Coach. I am looking forward 

to meeting all the staff and pupils. I aim 

to leave an impact on pupils by helping 

them to fulfil their potential.” 

“Hello, my name is Mr Sharif and my 

role is a Pupil Coach. I am looking 

forward to learning about the school 

and processes as well as helping pupils 

achieve their full potential.” 

“My name is Mr White and I am a Cover 

Supervisor. I hope to achieve more 

teaching-based experience at SJW, 

learning from a variety of subjects. I’m 

also really looking forward to meeting 

more pupils. I hope to foster a 

community of learners that are not 

afraid to make mistakes and have 

plenty of opportunities for practical 

sessions and explanations of complex 

topics.”  

Tuesday 2 May 2023 

Year 7 - Work at home. Option to visit school for lunch 

between 12.30pm and 1.00pm. 

Year 8 - Attend school in PE kit with school bag and 

equipment. 8.50am to 3.10pm.  

Year 9 - Attend school in PE kit with school bag and 

equipment. 8.50am to 3.10pm. 

Year 10 - Attend school in normal school uniform with 

school bag and equipment. 8.50am to 3.10pm. 

Year 11 - Pupils attending the Alton Towers trip come to 

school in own clothes, coaches leave at 8.30am and 

return to school approximately 6.00pm. Pupils not on 

the trip attend school in PE kit with revision materials, 

coursework, school bag and equipment. 8.50am to 

3.10pm. 

Miss Marston 
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St Mary’s Coffee Morning 

We have had a very busy morning at St Marys with the highlight 
being able to join in with a relaxing Tai Chi session. Pupils enjoyed 
catching up with guests and conversations that happened before 
our Easter break and happily provided tea and coffee and 
collected empties too. Next week is the Music Man which will be 
a real treat as he normally visits during half term weeks! 
 
By Mrs Clayton 
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Resurrection Mass 
Tuesday 18 April 2023 

 
On Tuesday, we celebrated our whole school Resurrection Mass. Thank you to Father Gerry Lennon for coming into school to 

celebrate this Mass with us. To support our school’s mission of being A Catholic School for All, Mr Lloyd-Price and Mrs Ellis spoke 

at certain important moments during the Mass to explain what was happening. This ensured that all individuals could fully 

participate in the Mass and the Catholic Life of the school. 

A big thank you to all pupils for being so respectful during the Mass. Thank you and well done to all those who participated in 

the Mass - Arjan Badhan 8GRE, Kritika Basra 8GRE, Priya Kaur 8HAY, Success Ihaza 8FOR, Rayna Jassal 8GRE, Nathanael Byfield 

7ESM, Joshua Berhe 7REG, Lydia Binyam 7ESM, Monique Smikle 8FOR, Lovepreet Guru 8GRE and Gloria Osazemwinde 7JAS. 
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